
Decisions made at Grovesend & Waungron 

Community Council Meeting held on 

Monday 10 March 2025 

 

  Present: Councillors 

    Mr L Holloway (Chairperson) 

    Mr P Card 

Mrs H Talaat 

Mrs T Hardwick 

Mr M Jones 

Mrs S Morgan 

Mr W Erasmus 

Clerk 

Mrs Y Hamilton  

County Councillors 

Mr A Stevens 

Public Attendance 

M Huntley 

 

Apologies were received from Councillors I Llewelyn, A Hamilton and M Osborn and County 

Councillors J Curtice and N Matthews. 

 

Minutes of the meeting held on 10 February 2025  

The minutes were approved as a true and accurate record.  This was proposed by P Card and 

seconded by T Hardwick. 

 

The Clerk advised Members that she had received an email from Jordan Currie, a resident of 

Grovesend who works for an organisation called Maximus where they provide cost-free mental 

health support for individuals who are employed and struggling with a mental health concern.  He 

has asked if we could help to raise awareness of their service by advertising on our website, etc.  

Decision:  Members agreed that this was important to raise awareness and agreed to publish the 

information and suggested inviting him to attend one of our meetings to discuss in more detail. 

 

M Jones reported on the following: - 

The Easter Egg hunt will take place on 12 April and they are looking for volunteers to help out on 

the day.  They have asked for a donation towards the Easter Eggs to be given to all children 

involved in the Egg Hunt.  Decision:  P Card proposed that a donation of £150.00 would be given to 

purchase the Easter Eggs.  This was seconded by T Hardwick.  All Members agreed.   

 

Planning Applications 

Application No: 2025/0308/FUL 

6 High Street, Grovesend, Swansea, SA4 4GT 

Proposal:  Retention and completion of change of use from a public house to an additional need’s 

community hub 

Decision:  No objections from Grovesend and Waungron Community Council 

 

Vision ICT submitted the following invoices – Website hosting and support for April 2025 to 

March 2026 and email hosting for the year at a cost of £174.00 and the extra 2 email addresses for 

L Holloway and P Card at a cost of £55.99.  Decision:  Members agreed for the invoices to be paid. 

 

One Voice Wales membership for 2025-2026 was due at a cost of £232.00 based of 541 chargeable 

dwellings.  Most members agreed this membership was worthwhile, in particular the Clerk felt that 

she was always able to approach them for valuable guidance and offered a great service.  Decision:  

All Members agreed to renew the membership for another year. 

 



The year Easter Egg hunt is currently being planned and looking at holding this event on 12  

April starting with the egg hunt at 11:00 a.m. organised by Friends of the Park.  They have asked 

for a donation towards the Easter Eggs to be given to all children involved in the Egg Hunt.  

Decision:  P Card proposed that a donation of £150.00 would be given to purchase the Easter Eggs.  

This was seconded by T Hardwick.  All Members agreed.   

 

Due to VE Day 80 taking place on 8 May the Clerk asked Members if we wished to be involved in 

the celebration of this important Anniversary.  H Talaat mentioned that they were hoping to 

organise something at the school and asked if we wanted to be involved.  Members agreed that this 

would be a good idea.  Clerk offered to help the school with any planning needs.  Decision:  It was 

agreed that we purchase a flag to go on the flagpole in the park.  Action:  Clerk to purchase the 

flag.  Action:  H Talaat to confirm details of the schools plans to celebrate this day at the next 

meeting. 

 

Digital Guidance – Cloud storage – cost for the year is £60.00.  Decision:  Members agreed to the 

cost of cloud storage to comply with expectations set out by legislation following the digital health 

check report compiled by One Voice Wales. 

 

The Great British Spring Clean will take place between 21 March and 6 April this year.  Decision:  

It was agreed that we will do this in conjunction with Pengelli Primary School.   

 

Date of next meeting 

It was agreed that the next meeting will take place on Monday 14 April 2025 at the Miners Welfare 

Hall.  Remote access is available for anyone wishing to attend remotely.   


